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Dear Readers, 
 
Welcome to the summer and final 
edition of the FAN newsletter for 
2013 ï it may be of interest to know 
we have been circulating a  
newsletter to members, supporters, 
clients and colleagues for almost 
the entire 32 years of FANôs  
existence.  
 
I am pleased to announce the FAN 
Board of Governance elected at our 
32nd Annual General Meeting on 9 
October.  I congratulate the Board 
on their election and look forward to 
working with them over the coming 
year. 
Chair: Helen Killmier 
Deputy Chair: Brett Philipp 
Treasurer: David Burlew  
Secretary: Jose Abalo 
Caroline Symington 
David Mackenzie 
Kelly Rafferty 
 
At the AGM we also bid farewell to 
Emma Sampson, who retired after 
three years on the Board. Emma 
brought a strong community sector 
knowledge, energy and enthusiasm 
to her role, and she will be missed.  
Emma was presented with a  
Certificate of Appreciation and she 
spoke at the AGM of her experience 
on the Board.  Kelly Rafferty, a  
newly elected Board member brings 

knowledge and skill to enhance the 
FAN Board ï Kelly has prepared an 
introduction which is included in the 
newsletter. The longstanding  
involvement of Helen Killmier on the 
Board and also as Chair offers  
continuity and strength as does the 
contribution of David Burlew as 
Treasurer in his sixth year, Brett 
Philipp and Jose Abalo in their third 
year, and Caroline Symington and 
David MacKenzie in their second 
year.   
 
The AGM is an important event to 
share the work of FAN board, staff 
and volunteers, with our members, 
supporters, funding bodies, clients, 
colleagues and the community.  A 
hard copy of the Annual Report is 
available at the office and also on 
the FAN website www.fan.org.au if 
you were unable to make it to the 
AGM.  The cover design is from art 
work produced by the children who 

attend with their motherôs the  
weekly FAN Young Mumôs Group. 
Displays at the AGM included photo 
lamps prepared by the Young 
Mumôs Group (YMG) and art works 
shared by the participants of  
Eastern Diversity Group (EDG). Not 
least the AGM is an opportunity to  
congratulate young people for their 
achievements and gains over the 
year ï in 2013 we presented the 
following awards: 
Rhys Fox Achievement Award:  
Jessica Pagramm and Monique 
May  
Stephen B McLoghlin  
Encouragement Award: Gabrielle 
Hollowood  
 
Michelle Thompson as Team  
Leader ï Client Services  
commenced in October, she brings 
considerable skill and experience to 
FAN; read more in the introduction 
also included in the newsletter.   
 
The newsletter as ever contains lots 
of information from the team on the 
various programs at FAN, Life 
Skills, Private Rental Brokerage 
Program, Homeless Support  
Service, Homeless Youth Dual  
Diagnosis Initiative, Volunteer  
Program and other updates.  
  
We appreciate the support of the 
local community, business and  
philanthropic trusts ï please note 
the very generous and much  
needed support acknowledged in 
our list of supporters within the 
newsletter.  
Each edition of the newsletter this 
year has profiled individual  
supporters, in this edition we bring 
your attention to the difference the 
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following have made to the work 
of FAN, and in particular the  
difference they make to the lives 
of young people, young families 
and children at Christmas: 
Austbrokers Countrywide in which 
the staff at Christmas time  reach 
deep into their pockets and buy a 
toy or two each for the children;  
 

Kogon who have donated a large 
number of childrenôs Christmas 
presents this year; 
 

Big Fat Smile, established in 2012 
by Kelly and Angela who donate 
care packs to children throughout 
the year and Christmas time. 

 

Also we would like to say thank 
you  to the Anglican Parish of Box 
Hill who have given FAN the use 
of the Hall for the client Christmas 
party and allowing permission for 
the animal farm. Photos to come 
in the next edition. 
 

Please contact FAN on 
fan@fan.org.au if you have  
comments about the newsletter or 
if you would like to contribute an 
article for the next edition, which 
is due on 1 March.  
 

On behalf of the staff and board I 
wish you a safe and happy  
Christmas and may your hopes be 
realised in 2014.  
 

Regards, 
Sue Carlile CEO 

Hello and thank you for your  
support of my Board nomination. 
Iôm incredibly thrilled and humbled 
to be part of this fantastic  
organisation and look forward to 
contributing to FANôs ongoing 
success through my new position 
with the Board. 
 
I am a Human Resources  
professional with 9 years  
experience across a variety of  
industries including  
Telecommunications, Media/
Advertising, Financial Services 
and Pharmaceuticals. I am  
Currently employed with Telstra in 
a HR Program Management role; 
I have been employed by Telstra 
for 5 years.  My HR career has 
always centred on developing 
partnerships with stakeholders 
and colleagues, as I believe that 
strong and effective relationships 
are the key to organisational  
effectiveness. I have a particular 
interest in diversity and inclusion 
practice, which includes  
promoting and embracing  
flexibility in the workplace.  
Recently, I led a project at Telstra 
to advertise all jobs in our  
business unit at Telstra as 
óflexibleô, which made an impact 
on the number of women that we 
hired, while also encouraging and 
instigating flexibility for all existing  
employees. Following on from this 
work, I will be participating in the 
Pregnancy and Return to Work 

National Review, which is being 
chaired by Elizabeth Broderick, 
Sex Discrimination Commissioner. 
 
I have been working with FAN 
since January 2012, when I  
started Big Fat Smile, with my 
friend and colleague, Angela  
Di Iorio. Together, we support 
agencies in the eastern and south 
eastern regions, like FAN, by 
providing care packs for the  
children of clients. Our packs  
include age and sex appropriate 
clothing, a toy and a book. To 
date we have supplied 48 care 
packs for FAN children and in 
2013 we have supplied 135 
across all of the agencies that we 
partner with.  Our work has been 
incredibly personally rewarding 
and has made a tangible  
difference to numerous families in 
our community.  This experience 
has led me to find further ways to 
contribute to society and to further 
my social justice experience.  Iôm 
sure that my appointment to the 
FAN Board will help me meet 
these goals. 
 
On a personal note, I am married 
and we have a furry child, our 
spoodle, Maisy! We live locally, 
but I grew up in Adelaide. I love to 
travel (we recently returned from a 
month in the States, where we 
drove Route 66 from Chicago to 
LA), Iôm an avid crafter (knitting, 
sewing, quilting and just about 
anything else!) and I have a keen 
interest in health and fitness. 
 
Again, thank you for allowing me 
to contribute to this very special 
organisation. I look forward to 
serving as a Board Member and 
playing a part in the FAN story. 
 
Regards 
Kelly Rafferty 
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Introducing Kelly Rafferty to the Board 



 

 
Creating Connections Private Rental  
Brokerage Program ï Oriana Lardieri  
 

The Private Rental Brokerage Program (PRBP) is 
continuing reaching its core aim of assisting young 
people in accessing and sustaining housing 
through the private rental market. 
 
Over the past 3 months the PRBP has had a  
quieter period with a total of 18 young people  
accessing the program and 10 of those young  
people accessing housing through the private  
rental market  
 
The óA Home of My Ownô workshop was also held 
at Wesley Homelessness Services in September 
2013 with 4 young people attending. The aim of the 
workshop is to provide an interactive environment 
where young people can learn how to go about  
accessing and sustaining housing through the  
private rental market.  
 
Furthermore I will be on six weeks annual leave 
from Monday 25 November 2013 and returning 
back to work on Monday 6 January 2014. 
 
If you have any queries regarding the PRBP please 
contact Katie at FAN in my time of absence on 
9890 2673. 
 

Hope everyone has a fantastic Christmas and a 

safe and happy New Year. 

 

 

 

Hi. I am Michelle Thompson the new Team Leader 

of the Client Services Team.   

I have worked in the Community Sector for over 15 

years mainly working with young people and their 

families.  

I have worked in a variety of settings including  

Alcohol and Other Drugs, Mental Health, Youth 

Homelessness, Family Services and Community 

Health.  I am a qualified Youth Worker and  

Counsellor.   

 

I look forward to working at FAN and I am pleased 

to have the opportunity to work at an organisation 

that provides high quality services to young people. 

  
 

The Homeless Support Service (HSS) team is now complete with Michelle coming on board as the client  
services Team Leader.  
 
Since the last update FAN has gained three extra houses including a new SSATI house which was filled 
quickly. Many of our clients have finished school for the year with many of them looking at further  
education into next year.   
 
The end of the year is always a big adjustment for our clients with many looking back over the year and 
wanting to achieve more in the coming 12 months. This keeps the team extremely busy with school  
enrolments and applying for funding to assist them.  
 
One young mum gained her Office of Housing property; this is a great step for her as it will give her the 

opportunity to focus on the furture for her and her daughter. The HSS team has continued to support this 

H o m e l e s s  S u p p o r t  S e rv i c e s  

P r i va t e  R e n t a l   

B r o k e r a g e  P r o g r a m  

Summer 2013 | 3 

 
Address 1030 Whitehorse Road Box Hill VIC 3128  |  P (03) 9890 2673  |  F (03) 9890 9919  
Mail PO Box 141 Box Hill VIC 3128  |   www.fan.org.au  |  E fan@fan.org.au         

 

Summer 2013 | 3 

Introducing Michelle Thompson  



Young Mums 

Group (YMG)  
 

What an exciting couple of 
months we have had at YMG! We 
have welcomed the safe arrival of 
baby Alice; we wish her and her 
family all the best, along with 
many new members and their  
precious children.  
 
Mums created a special Light Art 
Exhibition at FANôs 32nd AGM. It 
highlighted what family means to 
each and every one of them, it 
was a great success and we 
thank everyone that came to see 
their art work.  
 
We also had loads of fun  
decorating Halloween Cookies 
with the kids along with varies  
other activities. We always  
welcome and encourage new 
members so if youôre interested or 
know someone that is you can 
drop into FAN to gain a copy of 

the monthly YMG calendars from 
Beck or you can simply phone on 
9890 2673.  
 
During November and early  
December the Mums along with 
their partners and children are 
participating in a special 4 week 
cooking program facilitated by an 
incredible Chef named Neil, we 
have about 12 parents and 15 

kids involved in the program and 
so far itôs a great success! 
 

YMG will close during the festive 

season on Tuesday 10 December 

and reopen on Tuesday January 

28.  

 

 

 
EDG Participants have been  
involved in some great activities in 
the past couple months one of 
which involved an Art Exhibition of 
hand drawn pieces presenting 
their lives. The Exhibition was 
called óExpressions of a Minorô 
and highlighted some incredible 
talent of our participants.  
 
We also had a spooky Halloween 
Party where members were face 
painted by our very own Lewis, 
who did an amazing job! Check 
out Lewisôs amazing work. 
 
EDG has welcomed several new 
members and are currently  
planning activities for 2014. EDG 
officially closes on Thursday 5th  
of December and reopens on 
Thursday 30 January 2014.  
 

If youôre interested (or know 

someone that is) in joining our 

social support group for young  

 

 

 

 

    

people aged 15-25 who identify as 

Gay, Bi, Lesbian, Trans, Intersex, 

or just questioning please feel free 

to give Beck a call on 9890 2673.  

Eastern Diversity Group (EDG ) 
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